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 Volume 44 Number 9 September 2025   ◆    A monthly publication of the Treasure Coast Region   

Upcoming  Meetings 
The September General Meeting will be on Sat-
urday, September 27th.  Please see the an-
nouncement on page 4 for details. 

Hot, Hot, Hot!!! Wow. 2/3 of the year gone. It has flown by 
& 2 months till the COOL show. Registrations & sponsor-
ships have been flowing in. Russ C is doing an amazing 
job on the sponsorship end. Russ, thank you so much.  
Car show season is at a low end. Way too hot 
out there. Show season starts Oct 18 with 3 
shows in the area.  
 

Let’s give the racing history a little break & 
start with some Pres bio.  
 

 Born in N. Wis Christmas eve 1952. Lived in a 
very small town, Haugen (pronounced howgan) Means dweller on the hill in Norwegian, 
Pop 286. Went to an 8 room schoolhouse until 6th grade. Only 3 of us in 1st, 2nd & 3rd grade.  My 1st 
grade teacher was my Dad's 8th grade teacher. Mrs. Florence Sherman. A lady named Adeline 
Zelesky was our cook. Her meals were awesome! She cooked many ethnic meals & her golden brown 
rolls were the best. Many, many years later I seen her at our little hometown festival & thanked her for 
her great cooking.  
Going to school was by foot or bicycle. About 1 mile each way. Many times, a detour to Grandma & 
Grandpas which sat on the lumber mill property. Grandma was a baker & her homemade goods were 
scrumptious. Miss her lefsa, bierocks, kolache, & cinnamon rolls. We would enter thru the back door & 
ask Grandma if she had any cookies. Most of the time yes but sometimes she would say yes, but they 
are store bought & not very good!  
 

Had numerous jobs at the lumber mill from age 10-20. Made thousands of sticker to air dry lumber & 
piled tons of lumber each summer. Later years were hundreds of miles each day driving trucks deliver-
ing lumber & building materials.  
High school was 7 miles away, bus early on then the old red truck sophomore on. Excelled in shop, 
woodworking, art, power mechanics. Snow skiing was my specialty. Lettered all 4 yrs. & was captain 
of the racing team as a senior. A few years ago, I searched out my 2 main teachers for those areas 
while in N. Wis thanked them for what they taught me. One was quite moved by the gesture.  
Feb '73 had enough of the brutal N. Wis winters, high for the 2nd week in Feb '73 was -13 deg. Put all 
my belongings in a '62 Buick LeSabre & 26 hrs. later arrived in Stuart, Fla. Started the next day work-
ing construction laying concrete decks. The 1st building I worked on is on the corner of US1 & Kanner 
in the middle of Stuart.  A Royal Castle once stood there.  
Worked construction for many yrs. Built homes from the bare ground up in '79 & '80. Went through 4 
years of carpentry apprenticeship from '73 -'77. Was involved in the union at that time with a '50 cent 
raise every 6 mos.  
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This type of work enabled me to build a show winning ISCA World of Wheels vehicle. A '74 Dodge B
-100 1/2 ton van. Back in the day Stuart had a van club called Sailfish City Vans. Being the only sec-
retary the club ever had we did many community events. The 4th National truck in was in Bowling 
Green, Ky. in '76. A must attend event with over 11,000 vans. That was a PARTY!!! 
 

Lived in Stuart, Fla, Lakewood Park (Ft. Pierce), Pt. St. Lucie (a few different places), Worked on 
the very 1st building in Martin Downs in '79. Lived & worked in Jacksonville, Fla. leading the deck 
crew, Clearwater, Fla. again running the deck crew on the Countryside Mall in Dunedin, Rio, Palm 
City 3 different places. Lived behind the Amoco station on the corner off Mapp Rd. & Martins downs 
Hwy. for 6 years. Had a problem with an employer in '91 which caused a major problem with my 
house in Palm city. Char became my savior! Have been here on Leigh Ave for the last 33 years & 
have literally rebuilt the whole house & added a 2 1/2 car garage in the back yard. The shop / gar-
age was where the furniture / cabinet business Strictly Custom was run out of for 34 yrs. It served 
me well & have done some business with TCVCC members.  
 

During the 80's was involved with the Martial Arts, glass & mirror etching & canine Frisbee competi-
tion. My buddy Bleu (German Shepherd & Doberman mix, a $10 special out of the Flashes shopping 
paper) placed 6 out of 7 states in '83, 1984 & '85 Fla. state Champion & '86 Ala. state Champion. He 
had more awards than I did with the show van!! 
 

All take care, have safe last 1/3 of '25 & try to contribute to the COOL show by BAGI Be Active Get 
Involved, Thanks, Denny 

 

EDITOR’S NOTE: 
 

 

ATTENTION: 
 

The nominating committee for the upcoming year of 2026 will be meeting in a few weeks. 
If you would be interested to be considered to be on the 2026 TCVCC board, please con-
tact one of the following people. 
 

Barbara Joyce – 772-418-0273 

Bob Ridle – 540-255-6500 

Sally Franklin – 314-24-5192 

Sandee Searle – 772-285-7216 

 

The four members on this committee will meet and review to fill the open positions. 
 

Thank you 
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Treasure Coast Vintage Car Club/AACA 

General Membership Meeting – August 23, 2025 

Dick & Molly Hoffman hosted our August club gathering.  A “Tip of the Hat” to 
Growing Hope Farms. They are accomplishing much! See their website for more in-
formation and be amazed. Next we enjoyed delicious food & socializing at Pirates 
Cove Resort & Restaurant.  
General Meeting. President Denny Dahle called the meeting to order at 11:55 am.  
Guest: Scott McGillivray brought Denise Thomas; Daughter Kimberly accompanied 
Ed & Barb Joyce. 
Secretary’s Report: Ann Ridle asked if there are any corrections for the previous 
General Meeting Minutes. None offered, motion made, approval passed.  
Treasurer:  Per Barb Joyce, “we have plenty of funds.” The annual fee for the storage is paid.   
 Membership: Sandee Searle reported we have 102 memberships representing 182 people. New 
members are Janice & Bill Keiser who have a 1964 Chevy Roadster Convertible Corvette 327.  
Newsletter: Sally Franklin, Editor was absent. Stay tuned for her Newsletter where maybe Dave & 
Amy Brown will share “Hot-August-Nights” stories.   
Website:  Bob Ridle, Web Master, “The Website is up to date with all the documents available for 
the Cool Car Show.” Don’t forget to send photographs to Web Master Bob.  
Special Events: President Denny Dahle pointed out a number of upcoming events. Details are to 
be found on the club Website and in the Newsletter. 
Committees: 
Club Store: In Rosemary’s absence, Mary Ann and Richie Arnone modeled their new TCVCC shirts 
purchased from “The Club’s Store” at Land’s End Outfitters. See the Website and/or the Newsletter 
for login information. 
Legislative: Jay Smith said nothing changed in the last month for “Old Cars”.  
Sunshine Report: Rosemary Rayman was absent. 
Sargent at Arms: From John DeLisa, “The Doors are locked tight. The rent is paid and renewed for 
another year.”  
Cool Car Show: Russ Caterinichcio gave his update. We have seven Sponsorships so far for this 
year’s show. Now is the time to “rein in” the finishing touches on those who committed and “reel in” 
those who have been “on the fence.” Russ shared local television stations may be attending and do-
ing some on-air reporting. Likely one more meeting before the show … time & location TBA.  
Old Business: None 

New Business: None  
Next General Meeting: September: Frank LoVerso & Lynn Larsen are preparing for September’s 
meeting. We are visiting Martin County Model Railroad Club’s extensive display. Detailed infor-
mation is now on the Website. 
 

There being no further business, today’s meeting was adjourned at 12:08 p.m.  
 

Respectfully Submitted, Ann Ridle, Secretary  
 

P.S.: And a Sneak Look at October’s meeting:  An Auction and something different: Bob Ridle 
will serve as the Auctioneer this time. One person’s junk is another person’s treasure! So clean out 
your stacks, corners, bring to contribute to TCVCC’s auction at the October’s General Meeting. You 
might find a treasure to take home. I can’t wait to see Bob in action; he should be funny!  Sign me, 
“the wife.” 
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TCVCC September General Meeting 

Saturday, September 27, 2025  
 

The September Monthly Meeting features a visit to the Martin 
County Model Railroad Club‘s extensive display at the Martin 
County Fairgrounds, 2616 SE Dixie Highway, Stuart, 34996.  Our 
September General Meeting will be held at the MCMRC ’s meeting 
room at 10:45AM, with a tour of their many displays following the 
meeting.  Their model railroad display includes many different 
scales beginning with Pre-war, N-Scale, HO, HOn30, O, On30, S 
and G.  

Members coming from the north of the Fairgrounds: Meet at the 
Road to Victory museum at 10:00. Leave at 10:30.  Take Dixie Highway south to Martin Coun-
ty Fairgrounds. 

Members coming from the south of the Fairgrounds: Meet at the Racetrac Gas Station in Hobe 
Sound at US highway 1 and Pettway Street at 10:15.   Leave at 
10:30. 

Lunch will be at 12 Noon at the Southern Pig & Cattle Co., 2583 
SE Federal Highway, Stuart, 34994.  Order from the menu and 
pay your own tab. 

 RSVP Deadline is Thursday, September 20th!  RSVP Frank 
LoVerso at floverso@aol.com or text him at 561-252-3604. 

 

Come on, Let me take you on a Sea Cruise! 
 

Plans are in the works for our second TCVCC Club cruise aboard Celebrity 
Eclipse for a 7-day 6-night sailing from Jan. 25-31, 2026. This cruise round trips 
from Port Everglades making Ports of Call at Key West, Cozumel (Mexico), and 
George Town (Grand Cayman).  
 

Mary Ann Arnone is our Cruise Director with some assistance from Sandee 
Searle. Each couple or solo traveler can book directly at https://
www.celebritycruises.com, or through your favorite booking site. Select the 
6:00pm dining time. When you have booked your reservation, text or call Mary 
Ann Arnone, 516.835.1146, with your Confirmation number and cabin number. 
She will arrange for group dining.  
 

Pricing can vary by cabin type and location, but should start at $454 (Inside), 
$516 (OV), $666 (BAL), $2,652 (STE).  

 

https://www.celebritycruises.com
https://www.celebritycruises.com
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AACA National & Regional Events 

     
 

 

September   7-12  79th Revival AAA Glidden Tour® Hosted by VMCCA Owensboro, 
   KY.  Registration Deadline: June 15 

 

 

October  7-10  2025 Eastern Fall Meet – Hershey, PA 

 

 

  18-22  AACA Central Divisional Tour – San Antonio, TX to 
    Gonzales, TX 

 

  22-25 2025 Central Fall Nationals – Galveston, TX 

 

Mark your calendars for the 2026 Special Nationals in Puerto Rico! 
 

https://files.constantcontact.com/8cca7e3a001/861ae50c-004a-49ca-b181-7e71a176526a.pdf
https://aaca.org/event/2025-eastern-fall-meet-hershey-pa/
https://aaca.org/event/aaca-central-divisional-tour-san-antonio-tx-to-gonzales-tx/
https://aaca.org/event/aaca-central-divisional-tour-san-antonio-tx-to-gonzales-tx/
https://aaca.org/event/2025-central-fall-nationals-galveston-tx/
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Sunshine Report 

 

A get well card was sent to Roma Eichhorn.  Please pass on information to Rosemary 
Rayman: email: rrayman03@gmail.com, phone 561-371-5498.   

VINTAGE TIMES 
A publication of  

The Treasure Coast Region    
Antique Automobile Club of 
America (AACA).  Online: 

www.treasurecoast.aaca.com 

 

Editor: Sally Franklin 

sfranklin_2000@yahoo.com 

Webmaster: Bob Ridle 

bridle1010@yahoo.com 

Advertising: 
 

Business card display 3 1/2 x 2 

Members only: $50 per year 
Furnish Business Card or File 

 

Classified ads 50 wds. max. 
Members: No charge 

Non Members $20 per issue 

Submit copy via email Or MS 
Word Doc All ads are for one 
month and must be renewed 
and/or revised each month. 

2025 TCVCC  
OFFICERS & DIREC-

TORS 

 

PRESIDENT 

Denny Dahle 

 

FIRST VICE PRESIDENT  

Andre Rayman 

 

SECOND VP / MEMBERSHIP 

Sandee Searle 

 

SECRETARY 

Ann Ridle 

 

TREASURER 

Barbara Joyce 

 

SGT. AT ARMS 

John DeLisa 

 

CHAIRMAN OF THE BOARD 

Bob Ridle 

 

 

DIRECTORS 

Curt Francisco (1 yr.) 
Frank Lo Verso (1 yr.) 
Dick Hoffman (1 yr.) 
Jo Ann Smith (2 yrs.) 

Mary Anne Arnone (2 yrs.) 
Mike Franze (2 yrs.) 

MEMBERSHIP CORNER 

 

This month we’re welcoming new members, Janice McGivney-Keiser 
and Bill Keiser. They are the proud owners of a 1964 Chevrolet Roadster 
Convertible Corvette 327. Welcome Janice & Bill; we hope you’ll be join-
ing us at our next meeting and displaying your vintage car at our No-
vember 2nd COOL Show! 
With our new members, we now have 102 family-memberships consist-
ing of 182 members.  
Rosters have been mailed out to 56 members who have not been able to 
attend any of our TCVCC monthly meetings. That means more than half 
of our members have been unable to join us during the past few months. 
If your absence is due to health, please let Rosemary Rayman know, 
772.546.6524 (H) or 561.371.5498 (C); she’ll send out some ‘Sunshine’.   
 

2026 AACA Membership Renewal Information:  

It’s our busiest time of the year here at AACA Headquarters – it’s member-
ship renewal time! The first renewal notice for 2026 dues will be included in 
the September/October mailing package of  Antique Automobile. 
 

Starting September 1st, members can also use the online renewal op-
tion on our website (Ctrl+click here for link). Renewing online is quick 
and easy! Just log in with your membership number and pin number, re-
view the information currently listed on your membership record and make 
changes if necessary. Review your information one more time and click on 
Credit Card. Payment options include Visa, MasterCard or Discover. Your 
payment will automatically update your membership record. 
  

An email will be sent to members, before the September/October magazine 
is mailed, explaining the online renewal process. Their membership number 
and pin number will be included in the email.  

Sandee Searle 

Club Store Information 

 

Rosemary Rayman has set up a Club store on Lands End website. 
Click HERE to enter the TCVCC Storefront.  Once there you will create a 
Lands End login for your orders.  Simply choose the apparel, size and color 
you want, then apply the logo.  Check out as usual and you are all done.  
If you have questions regarding your order, please contact Lands End cus-
tomer support. 

https://iglp5rcab.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001BXMcwtbZp6OLS8tfalmmJZb9Tnfmrjlf7mxKILoC3QYNSPTG8WIdEwa-VfDwCG_I0YmSv6bG0F8ffvw2e_jKrNBn-hJKftBQwTc5oTm5uSoUVmZe7ndfOt9EX0AAeDoF7FAr873YKrxSqidmss0eCttzMQPaa-Rzm0hIHLC03Uhbvj5VGxqrpl3t_lXhDlsa&c=qKn-YPKh0dIfr-75lD9soYD
https://business.landsend.com/store/tcvcc/
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Upcoming Local Events 

 

LOCAL EVENTS  (Courtesy of Jim Serra) 
 

- Sat 9/6, McKees 37 monthly Cars & Coffee 8 am 7744 Jack James Dr Stuart.  FREE event and $4 buys coffee/
donuts.  Tech session by Nick Rutter as well as product discounts. (Repeats 1st Saturday of the month). Rain or 
Shine event. 
- Sun 9/7,  Recovery Room Sports Grill Cruise- In.  Repeats on the first Sunday of the month 4 to 8 pm, cars 
should be in place by 330 pm, 10350 sw Don R Led Duke Dr Port St Lucie. 772-345-8490. Hosted by Riverland 
Car Club. 
- Sat 9/27, Downtown Stuart, Classic Car & Bike Show - 1985 and older vehicles- Riverwalk Promenade Park-
ing Lot across from Spritz City Bistro & Riverwalk Cafe $10 ENTRY FEE. Carlos 772-528-4277 

EVENTS THAT REPEAT  WEEKLY 

 

Tuesdays, Weekly Car Show at Lowes,  5 pm - 7:30 pm,  3620 SE Federal Hwy, Stuart, FL 34997. Free for 
spectators - repeats weekly, hosted by Lew and His Crew,  Lew 772-708-3790 (Please have exact change or 
small bills to expedite entry to the show) 

- Wednesdays, Weekly cruise in at Dairy Queen, 9019 US Hway 1 Port St Lucie at 3:00 pm     FREE event and a 
dining discount for cruisers. Butch White 772-618-3794. 

  - Thursday nights - WEEKLY EVENT - Lowes Jensen Beach, 4100 NW Federal Hway. 4:30 pm to 7 pm. $3 
to show a car, spectators FREE. Hosted by Lew & His Crew...Lew 772-708-3790. Please have small bills or ex-
act change PLEASE. 

 - Friday nights, Cruise in at Culvers in Jensen Beach 4 pm,  located at 4151 NW Federal Hway Jensen Beach 
34957. 954-650-4356 (Brian), dining discounts. 

 

FOR SALE: 1956 Ford Thunderbird 

Long time TCVCC member Pearl Jackson is selling her 1956 Ford Thunderbird after 
over 65 years of ownership.  If you are interested, please contact Pearl directly.  For 
more pictures, click here T-Bird Sale 2025 - Google Drive. 
 

Sunset coral with white “porthole” hardtop (no soft top). 
Coral and white interior. 312 cubic inch V-8 with 3 
speed Ford-O-Matic automatic transmission. Holly 
550cfm 4-bbl carburetor (original ”Teapot” included with 
sale). AM “Town & Country” radio, A/C. Frame off resto-
ration completed in 1991. Odometer shows 36,000 
miles, (reset during restoration). Same family owner-
ship since 1958. Always garaged. AACA National Sen-
ior badge.  Car is in South Florida.  $24,500 serious of-
fers only, please. 
Phone 772-220-3021 

Email  JacksonP@gate.net 

https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1CaXV6c0exwwqzeEVQIIE38FET8Iv8NnX
mailto:JacksonP@gate.net
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 Member Stories 

The 2025 edition  of Hot August Nights be-
gan like many of the past tours.  We left ear-
lier than some past tours, but everyone was 
at Captains galley even BEFORE the tour 
leaders! 
We got on the road at 7:30 and headed 
north on A1A.  Traffic was light and the drive 
was very peaceful and serene.  Panic set in 
when the restroom doors were locked at our 
first stop.  But we managed to ad lib another 
stop a few miles up the road for our needs.  
We arrived at the American Space Museum 
in Titusville. 
Very interesting visit, with a complete control 
room that was right out of the 50s and 60s.  
We forget just how primitive technology was 
during those early years.  Hats off to our 
early space pioneers! 
From the Space Museum we had lunch at 

the Moonlight Diner, a very 50s diner com-
plete with curb service if you desire.  But our 
old group preferred to eat inside with the A/
C.  Lots of burgers, fries and footlong 
hotdogs were consumed. 
After our lunch were toured to Blue Springs 
State Park and a VERY refreshing dip in the 
72 degree water of one of Florida’s many 
natural springs.   Only about half of our 
group dared the plunge!   

Hot August Nights Report 
“I Don’t Care” Tour 2025 

by Dave Brown 

We then continued on to the Deland Hamp-
ton for snacks and drinks at the pool.  From 
there we strapped on our food bags and 
dined at The Perfect Spot Restaurant and 
bar.   
Friday morning we took a very short drive to 
the Gillespie Museum at Stetson University.  
Who would have thought that a bunch of 
rocks would be so interesting.  15,000 speci-
mens from all over the world. 

After the Gillespie Museum we headed to 
our lunch at Drifters Riverfront in Astor.  You 
just can’t keep this group away from food, 
no matter what time of day. 
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 Member Stories 

After lunch we attempted to enter Silver Glen 
Springs but lightning was in the area and swim-
ming was closed until the threat passed.  So we 
did likewise and passed.  Florida’s springs have 
become much more popular and crowded.  If 
you don’t get there early they fill to capacity and 
do not allow anymore entrance.  So we licked 
our wounds and found a place for ice cream, 
and then back to the Hampton. 
Dinner on Friday was a real treat   We ate at 
Cook’s Buffet Café and Bakery in DeLand.  It 
has been a family Tradition since 1959  and a 
great meal and a friendly atmosphere. 
Saturday morning we got a very late departure 

at 9:30.  Now this time was planned, as the En-
terprise museum didn’t open until 10:00.  Don’t 
get used to this!  We spent a short time at the 
small but interesting museum and then drove to 
a highlight.  The Debary Hall.  Frederick DeBary 
made his fortune importing wine.  The Hall also 
was a popular vacation house amongst his 
wealthy friends who loved to hunt and indulge 
in outdoor sports.  

 

Hot August Nights continued... 

After lunch at Blue Springs Brewing we again at-
tempted another spring, but again very threatening 
weather turned us away and again to search for 
ice cream, which of course we found.  This group 
has a nose for ice cream!  In fact, Curt Francisco 
has admitted he now has a love affair with Culvers 
Ice Cream that was across the parking lot from the 
hotel. 
Sunday morning we headed for home, with only 
lunch at Long Doggers on Cocoa Beach, followed 
by ice cream at the Beachside Creamery, which 
unfortunately was not open.  But not to worry.  
This group sniffed out another shop, Beaches & 
Cream.  And just like that, all was good with the 
world. 

The 2025 edition of Hot August 
Nights was perhaps our smallest 
group, but it was still energetic and 
enthusiastic.  10 members participat-
ed, driving 5 antique cars.  Mike 
Searle and Curt Francisco traveling 
stag, toured together in Mike’s 1955 
Chevy Sedan Delivery, forever to be 
known as the “Pie Wagon”, as in the 
movie Hollywood Knights.  Now we 
all admit the membership is getting 
older, as evidenced by all 5 cars hav-
ing HANDICAP PLACARDS!  But still, 
we travelled well and had a great 
time.  So next year, why don’t you 
consider joining in on the fun. 
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 Member Stories 

Our August Meeting and a Call to Action 
 

Our August meeting, planned by Dick & Molly Hoffman, was a very interesting tour of the hydro-
ponic Growing Hope Farm run by House of Hope. We learned about one aspect their mission to help 
impoverished families in Martin County by providing healthy diet counseling and then distributing 
packages of organic fruits and vegetables, such as lettuce, cucumbers, tomatoes, broccoli, cauli-
flower, strawberries, various herbs, and orchard produce, like bananas, plantains, avocados, man-
gos, guavas, melons, to feed their client-families and supply local soup kitchens.  

 

They turned a dream of helping to improve health issues 
like diabetes, obesity, and high blood pressure of at-risk 
families, into a reality with the help of hundreds of volun-
teer hours and community financial support; all this on 
just one quarter acre of land. We had an excellent Club 
turnout for the tour followed by our own lunch at Pirate’s 
Loft.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We encourage you to attend September’s meeting; details 
are in our award-winning newsletter and on our award-

winning website.  Come to the meeting and ask Sally 
Franklin and Bob Ridle about their awards! We’re waiting 
to welcome you.   
 

 

 

 

 

A donation of $300 was given to the House of Hope by the 
Club, presented by Dick and Molly.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The COOL Show planning team is still inviting all members 
to support your COOL Car Show by asking your favorite 

restaurant or business for a gift card/certificate or donating a door prize yourself. Sponsorships 
are always welcome too. Our COOL Show beneficiary this year is the Road to Victory Military Mu-
seum in Stuart, which is located next to our Show-grounds. Wouldn’t it be an exciting “Victory” if 
all 102 member-families offered their time, donated a door prize, or obtained a sponsorship for the 
Show!    Please contact one of our COOL Co-chairs for more information or to volunteer: Russ Ca-
terinicchio, 970.819.8611, or Chris Levy, 412.310.1959. Sponsor forms are available on the Club 
website: https://treasurecoast.aaca.com. Thank you in advance for your participation in YOUR 
Club! 
 Let’s hit the road… 

Sandee Searle 

https://treasurecoast.aaca.com
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Member Stories 

Cars of Central Europe May 2025  
By Andre Rayman 

 

We were fortunate to be able to take a nice tour of Central Europe that included Poland, Hun-
gary, Austria, Slovakia and the Czech Republic.  
As with any journey to Europe I am always on the look out for cats or American Iron. On this 
trip, both were particularly difficult to spot. 
 

On one past trip to Talinn, Esto-
nia, I actually saw an old 1968 
Pontiac Catalina parked in the 
downtown. It was looking tired, but 
when I checked Google Earth 
Street view, it was visible there. 
In Warsaw, Poland we spotted 
this 1934 Cadillac 355D Series 30 
Fleetwood 7 passenger limousine.  
This car belonged to the “father of   
Polish independence Marshal 
Jozef Pilsudski.  It participates in 
the annual independence day cel-
ebration on November 11.  The 
car was specially commissioned 
and had bullet proof windows. It is 
surprising that the car survived 
ww2 and did not become a trophy 

for the Nazis, however authorities escaped with it to Romania. It returned to Poland during 
the communist era, and its original owner was so hated by the communist that it was used for 
target practice.  
It is now on permanent display in front of the presidential palace. 
 

 

Last year in Vienna, Austria we saw a 
number of these running around. As 
best as I can tell, they are a combina-
tion of custom body work made to look 
like an antique car, but using the run-
ning gear of some type of electric golf 
cart. This one looks like it could seat 5 
passengers and the driver. As the day 
was a bit drizzly, the top was up.  Our 
tight schedule again prevented us from 
taking a ride. 
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  Cars of Central Europe May 2025, continued... 

In Prague, Czech Republic, we encountered this 
concession. Again the body work is made to look 
like an antique, but this one has gas powered 
running gear and of course is a stick shift. 80eu 
for 4 people for 40 minutes for a tour around the 
city seemed like a good deal, and after having 
been denied 2 other times, I implored my fellow 
travellers to give it a try which they did grudging-
ly.But when it was said and done, they enjoyed 
the freedom of convertible life without having to 
navigate the cobblestone streets, tram cars, bus-
es, cars, tourists, horse drawn carriages and pe-
destrians of the city. 
 

 To the left you can see the gear shift and pedal 
setup. I can personally attest to it’s quickness 
and good brakes as they were both tested as the 
driver worked his way through the traffic. Yes, it 
had seatbelts, and they were mandatory.  It also 
had a soft top which was up due to rain, but had 
been put down just before we arrived on the sce-
ne. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

During the course of our tour in Prague, I saw 
this vehicle that was being used by a hotel for 
publicity purposes. I don’t know if it is old or new 
as we were moving fairly quickly. If I was guess-
ing, it looked like an old paddy wagon. Maybe 
someone can identify it 
 

 

 

 

 

Riding around in a classic appearing car in Pra-
gue is obviously a big deal, as there is a line of 
them waiting for the tourist $. 
These seem like they would be a lot of fun to just 
run around town in, but I could not easily find the 
manufacturer. 
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TCVCC 

Treasure Coast Vintage Car Club Presents 

Cars Of Our Lives 2025 

44th Annual Vintage Car Show 

(A portion of our proceeds will be donated to the Road To Victory Military Museum) 
 

NOVEMBER 

2 SUNDAY 9AM-3PM 

The museum will be open, 
donations appreciated. 

SHOW FIELD LOCATED BEHIND THE 
MARTIN COUNTY COURTHOUSE AT 
301 SE STYPMANN BLVD. STUART, FL  

 

FOR MORE INFORAMTION, EMAIL RUSS CATERINICCHIO 
AT RUSS413@MSN.COM  
OR CHRIS LEVY AT AUDI11716@GMAIL.COM 

 

PRE-REGISTER TO SECURE YOUR SPOT = $25 

DAY OF SHOW DRIVE-ON = $35, WELCOME BUT SPACE IS LIMITED! 
CAR REGISTRATION, VENDOR & SPONSORSHIP INFORMATION AT OUR WEBSITE: 

HTTPS://TREASURECOAST.AACA.COM 

JUDGING & TROPHIES - MUSIC & FOOD - DOOR PRIZES & 50/50 

EVENTBRITE 

REGISTRATION 

mailto:RUSS413@MSN.COM
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Please keep our sponsors in mind when looking for a service or goods. 

https://www.snakeroadautosalvageinc.com/
https://cartendersofstuart.com/
https://churchstreetgarage.com/
https://www.shaffer-automotive.com/
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HOBE SOUND AUTOVAULT 

https://www.bestlightingsupply.com/
https://www.facebook.com/GRest1958/
https://treasurecoast.aaca.com/wp-content/uploads/2024/08/Hobe-Sound-Auto-Vault-SE-Federal.pdf
https://atlanticautocoatings.com/

